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GSA's Southeast Sunbelt Region streamlined the process for preparing Reports of Excess (ROE) for Federal property.  In response to the U.S. Coast Guard’s request for assistance in developing ROE’s for 24 lighthouse properties.  GSA was able to avoid duplicative actions and to save time by packaging the properties together for the National Environmental Protection Act and historic preservation review.

The Coast Guard did not have the available resources to complete 24 separate ROE’s for each lighthouse property being excessed.  GSA was able to eliminate unnecessary or repetitive steps in the ROE process.  Normally, the agency and GSA would each inspect the property being excessed.  Now the second inspection is eliminated and the two agencies divide the costs for one inspection.  Organizations consulted under NEPA and historic preservation laws are now sent a single list of the properties under their purview, instead of multiple letters. This change has shortened response time dramatically.  The Regional office has also standardized and computerized several parts of the ROE process that further reduced the preparation time.

The Coast Guard was so impressed that they have asked the Regional office to present their streamlined process to several district Coast Guard offices.  GSA is also applying the streamlined ROE process to several other Coast Guard properties.

For more information, contact Ms. Laura Yeager at (404) 331-1142 or via e-mail at laura.yeager@gsa.gov
